From:
To: PlanningPolicy

Subject: Say no to Thatcham NE Development

Date: 28 February 2023 09:34:57

This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN attachments.

Dear Thatcham Planning,

I am emailing my objection to the Thatcham NE Development. While I understand the need for more housing I cannot support or agree with this development in Thatcham as the current infrastructure in Thatcham as is cannot provide and cope with this amount, or in fact any further amount, of new housing.

If further development is to occur then the council will need to include in the planning: healthcare, a doctor's surgery to meet that need, with enough GPS to be able to cope with demand as our current doctors are already struggling. Dentistry, as getting nhs dentist appointments is difficult on Thatcham. Schools. Primary schools need more funding and spaces to accommodate this further growth and not only that but there would need to be another secondary school as Kennet and Trinity are both already very heavily/over subscribed. Drainage and sewerage also would need to be updated especially in terms of the sewage works which is struggling already with all the housing currently in Thatcham. For all these reasons I object to the development.

Kind regards, Sharron Murray